
 
 
 
 
 
 
TO:  A Message to the Connecticut Law Enforcement Community 
 
FROM:  Thomas E. Flaherty 
  Executive Director 
 
DATE:  January 2008 
 
SUBJECT: A Policy of the Police Officer Standards and Training Council 
  Guidelines for Handling Missing Persons Investigations and 
  the Acceptance of Reports 
 
 
The Police Officer Standards and Training Council has responded to State of Connecticut Public 
Act 07-151 by developing and publishing a “policy concerning the acceptance of missing person 
reports by law enforcement agencies in this state and such agencies’ responses thereto.” 
 
In undertaking to comply with that legislation, the Council’s staff consulted with, and gratefully 
offer our thanks to, the individuals, organizations and agencies listed below, who were 
instrumental in creating this document. 
 
Janice Smolinski 
Hon. Vicki Orsini Nardello, Deputy Majority Whip, House of Representatives, 89th Assembly 
District 
Chief Anthony J. Salvatore, Sr., Cromwell Police Department 
Chief James Strillacci, West Hartford Police Department 
Chief Neil O’Leary, Waterbury Police Department 
Wayne Carver, M.D., Chief Medical Examiner, State of Connecticut 
Dr. Michael Burke, Division of Scientific Services, Department of Public Safety 
Dr. Robert O’Brien, Division of Scientific Services, Department of Public Safety 
Gina M. McMahon-McNeil, Utah Bureau of Criminal Identification, DPS  
George Adams, DNA Identity Lab, University of North Texas Health Science Center 
Connecticut Sate Police Training Academy 
U.S. Department of Justice 
Federal Bureau of Investigation 
State of Virginia: Amber Plan 
State of Washington, Office of the Attorney General 
National Center for Missing and Exploited Children 
National Center for Missing Adults 
Fox Valley Technical College 
Peachtree City (GA) Police Department 
Appleton Police Department, Appleton, WI 
 
The Police Officer Standards and Training Council would also like to thank and acknowledge 
our State of California brother agency, the Commission on Peace Officer Standards and 
Training, whose excellent publication, “Missing Persons Investigations: Guidelines and 
Curriculum” formed an outstanding foundation upon which we proceeded.  While we did find the 
first two sections of the California publication useful for organizing our material and ultimately, 
our document, our publication does not constitute the standards of the State of California or its 
POST and must stand on its own; any errors or omissions are ours.  We appreciate the 
approval of the State of California to use, with modifications, some of its copyrighted material. 


